Amroth Community Council

Cyngor Cymuned Llanrath

Draft Minutes of meeting held by Amroth Community Council on Thursday 18th January 2018.

Councillors present: A Davies; F Evans; R Harries; B James; J James; B Lawrence; R Lewis; M Morris; S Phillips (Chair); R Tippett-Maudsley,
In attendance: Mrs Kathryn Bradbury (Clerk)
Apologies:  P Davies; M Megarry; 

Register of Interest – None

A local resident, Mr Eggleton of Ledgerland Farm addressed the council prior to the meeting and expressed his concerns about a planning matter close to his property. A full discussion ensued, and the concern was discharged.
Chair’s Welcome
The Chair welcomed all Councillors to the meeting.  He regretfully informed the meeting that former Community Councillor Mr Glyn James passed away recently.  Members expressed their condolences to the family of Mr Glyn James.  
Minutes of the meeting held on Thursday 14th December 2017 were agreed as a true record. 

Proposed by Roger Harries
Seconded by Bernard Lawrence
Signed by Cllr S Phillips following completion of the meeting.

Matters arising from previous minutes;

1. Extending the 30mph speed limit on the C3014 (Summerhill) and installing Vehicle Activated signs (VAS) 
PCSO Jim Moffat is still awaiting a site visit with Road Policing Sergeant Justin Williams. He anticipates it will take place very soon and will inform the Clerk as soon as it happens.
2. Speed through Amroth Village

Darren Thomas (PCC) has responded with costs of painting speed roundels on the road. Each roundel will cost £47.51 + VAT and will require repainting approximately once every 5 years. PCC currently do not install road markings on country roads without it being linked to a specific traffic management aspiration and suggest police enforcement support in areas where there are perceived concerns. 
Agreed: To ask Pembrokeshire County Council to paint 30mph speed roundels every 100m on the road, between Amroth and New Inn. 
3. Disabled access to promenade
Darren Thomas (PCC) has been in touch to say that the disabled parking bay will be allocated as requested.
4. CPR Training

Tenby First Responders are running a CPR training session in Llanteg Village Hall on February 7th 2018 and will include some first aid training. Posters advertising this are on the village notice boards. 
The Clerk is in correspondence with St John’s Ambulance Service regarding community based CPR training session In Amroth Parish Hall. Date to follow.  
5. PALC and One Voice Wales(OVW) Amalgamation

The Clerk and Cllr Roger Harries attended a meeting regarding the proposed amalgamation. The meeting agreed the disbanding of PALC as an organisation and the return of membership money to member Councils. ACC will now join OVW from February 1st 2018 with a significantly discounted membership fee for the first 14 months.
6. Pembrokeshire Town and Community Website

Amroth Community Council now have a presence on the site. The Clerk will upload  information to the site in the coming week. 
7. The David Rees Charity

The Clerk has been in contact with all the schools. Three children have been identified to date as qualifying to receive a Thesaurus when they transfer schools in summer 2018, two from Saundersfoot and one from Stepaside.
8. Urdd National Eisteddfod Donation

Agreed; A donation will not be sent this year.
County Councillors Report

 No report received 

Planning
1. NP/17/0523/FUL Demolition of existing double garage & replacement with residential building to provide accommodation ancillary to the main property – Maythorn, Amroth, Narberth, Pembrokeshire. SA67 8NB. Permission granted.
2. NP/17/0617/FUL Installation of timber deck/sitting area to front of conservatory –Shell haven, Amroth, Narberth, Pembrokeshire. SA67 8NQ. Permission granted.
3. NP/17/0640/DOC Discharge conditions 3, 5 & 6 of appeal decision. Villa St Helens, Wisemans Bridge, Narberth, Pembrokeshire. SA67 8NU. Details submitted are acceptable and in compliance with the requirements of conditions 3, 5 & 6. Conditions Discharged.
Correspondence

1. Precept Third payment received for £2,500 on 22-12-2017
2. Letter from Hannah Bailey, Explorer Scout (Preseli Pioneer Unit)
Hannah has been selected to represent Wales in the 24th World Scout Jamboree in the summer of 2019 at The National Scout Reserve, West Virginia, USA. She needs to raise £3,500. She has already started fundraising and has raised £770 to date. She has approached the Council to ask if there is a Community Council grant or funding stream she can apply to.  Agreed: To support Hannah with a donation of £100.00
3. Reallocation of Election Funds

Notification from PCC that in future they will be recharging all Town and Community Councils for expenditure incurred by the returning Officer in relation to the holding of an Election for a Town or Community Councillor. 

The average cost for Town/ Community Council if contested in May 2017 was £5,765.79

Cost per non- contested Town/Community Council election in May 2017 was £255.86

If Elections are combined with County Council Elections in May 2017, the costs were split equally between County and Town/Community Councils.

Amroth Community Council consists of two wards, Amroth and Crunwere. The above costs are allocated to each ward, so future reallocation if both wards are contested will amount to £11,531.58.
Agreed: Move £3000 from ACC Current Account to ACC Election Account

4. Seasonal Charging at Amroth Car Park

 Gary Meopham, Estates Officer, PCNPA has written asking to attend the next available Council meeting to explain the Authorities decision to change the status of Amroth Car Park to a Seasonal Charging Car Park from March 2019. He will explain the decision within the broader context of the authority’s park-wide public car parks, how Amroth car park fits within the provision, the timescale and procedures that will precede the introduction of charging, how charging car parks operate on a day to day and season by season basis and the current scale of parking fees and season ticket permits that are applicable.
Agreed: Clerk to invite Gary Meopham to attend the Meeting on the 15th February in Amroth Village Hall starting at 19:00
5. Consultation on Crime and poor performance in the waste sector

Welsh Government and Defra have launched a joint consultation on proposals to tackle crime and poor performance in the waste sector and introduce a new fixed penalty for the waste duty of care. They seek input on the approaches taken on these proposals.
The consultation can be accessed at:  https://consultations.gov.wales/consultations/reducing-crime-sites-handling-waste-and-introducing-fixed-penalties-waste-duty-care
 

The consultation proposals apply to Wales and England. Closing date for response is 26th March 2018.  Responses to Welsh Government: waste@gov.wales
Finance

	Account
	Account No.
	Date of balance
	Balance

	ACC Community Council Account                                   
	70121649
	29/12/2017
	£14,081.89

	ACC Educational Charity of David Rees                         
	00233803
	30/11/2017
	£647.91

	ACC Amroth (Old) Village Hall                                                      
	770449644
	3 /11/ 2017
	£354.73

	ACC Community Council Election Account
	40736856
	29/12/2017
	£2433.03

	
	
	
	


 The Reserve Account will now be known as Acc Community Council Election Account.
Cheques to be written this month
Glasdon (For dog waste bag dispensers and bags) - £443.26 
Clerk’s wages - £227.83
One Voice Wales Membership - £120.00

Church farm Landscaping  - For tree carving £960

Llanteg Hall – Hire- £10

Report by Amroth Parish Hall Committee

Fully up and running after Christmas. The Hall is busy every day. A new modem has been ordered from BT to update the broadband service. Amroth Parish Hall AGM takes place on Thursday 25th January 2018
 Report by Llanteg Village Hall Committee
· The Community Newsletter has been very well received. Submission deadline for the next edition is 15th April 2018 
· The next organised community walk takes place on 27th January at the Botanic Gardens, Carmarthenshire followed by 24th February at East Williamston.  For more details contact Jill Roberts 01834 831142

· CRP training taking place in the Hall on 7th February.
· PCSO Jim Moffatt cycled from Anglesey to Tenby to raise funds for the defibrillators

· Another telephone scam has been reported concerning calls pertaining to be from HMRC regarding missed payments.
· Police will be taking action on any abuse of Blue Badge privileges.
· There has been an issue with car racing in Saundersfoot.  Any cars involved can be seized by the police.
· Llanteg Village Hall’s 70th anniversary celebration went very well and was well attended

Matters to be added to agenda for next meeting

No matters added
Any other or Urgent Business

· Councillors expressed concern regarding the position of the BT Open Reach Broadband green boxes. They are all placed on Junctions and could cause obstruction when maintenance takes place.

· Email from Zoe Kingston with the proposal that ACC take over the organisation of the New Year’s Day Community swim in future years. Agreed: The Council are happy to support an independent group taking it forward but are not currently in a position to take it on themselves.
· Following concerns about the amount of dog waste left on the beach, the Clerk will inform the Dog Warden of the situation and also ask PCSO Jim Moffatt if he is able to enforce the picking up of dog waste on the beach.

· A press release will be sent to the Community websites and the Tenby Observer to inform the public of the new Dog waste dispensers and free bags.

Date of next meeting   Thursday 15th February 2018 at Amroth Parish Hall.
The meeting closed at 8.58pm 
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